FACULTY BULLETIN





TEXAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY

VOL. XLII

May 25, 1966

No. 37

BACCALAUREATE OPENS YEAR-END EVENTS

Inexorably, our 93rd school year moves into the final phases
Sunday evening when Baccalaureate for a record graduating class
gets underway in Ed Landreth Auditorium at 7:30 o'clock. The
academic processional forms on the walk in front of Jarvis Hall
(in case of rain in the two hallways on either side of the Auditorium) so report to Chief Marshal George Fowler as soon as possible after 7 o'clock. Again, the service will start promptly
with Dr. Don Cowan, one of our grads now president of Dallas U.
as the main speaker. Dr. Moudy will preside.

Next Wednesday evening, of course, Commencement brings the year to a close in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. Again 7:30 will be the starting time and the faculty, which will lead the processional, will form in four lines in the area between the football scoreboard and Coliseum entrance. You can drive your car into the Stadium grounds from Bellaire Dr. N. and park west and south of the Stadium. See you there.

As always, we're not exactly sure how many degrees will be conferred. A late check indicated 761 would make it (compared to 747 last year which was an all-time record). There will be some late losses—and maybe additions—so we'll just have to wait and see. Honorary degrees will go to Randolph Clark Watson, president of Kilgore College; Sterling W. Brown who is third president of the National Council of Christians and Jews; and Rev. Gilbert D. Davis, Jr., minister of King's Highway Christian Church Shreveport. All are TCU grads. The citations will be read by Dr. James Newcomer with Dr. Howard Wible and Tom Palmer hooding.

Brite will hood its grads in a special ceremony before Commencement. Ph. D. winners will be presented by Dr. E. Leigh Secrest, Grad School dean, with Drs. Sandy A. Wall and Malcolm McLean hooding. While there will be no formal Commencement address this year, Chancellor Moudy will discuss briefly the school year just ending and the plans and prospects for the future. It will be a fine concluding ceremony.

CHANCELLOR FACES BUSY SCHEDULE

Dr. Moudy received no less than 10 invitations to give Commencement addresses at year's end. He's accepted four--including those at Texas Tech and SW Medical School in Dallas, Here's a part of his busy schedule:

May 27 - Texarkana Junior College

May 28 - Texas Tech, Lubbock

May 29 - Preaching in Lubbock, TCU Baccalaureate that night

June 1 - TCU Commencement

June 3 - Tyler Junior College

June 6 - SW Medical School, Dallas

for grads of our Army and /// /// /// programs will be held in so

WHAT'S NEWS ON EDUCATIONAL FRONT

The latest issue of "Education Abstracts", the digest of what is being written and said over the land about higher education, contains some more interesting items. Said the N.Y. Herald Tribune: While civil rights are the leading cause of student demonstrations, dorm food protests are close behind. Complaints about dating regulations involved more students than the Vietnam marches. At best, only six to eight per cent of students get involved in any sort of protest—and teachers colleges and technical institutes are seldom involved.

Requests for the catalog of Southwest Texas State are flooding in from all over the world. In 1961, the college projected a 1975 enrollment of 7,000. After Mr. Johnson became president, the figure was re-projected at 14,000...Does the trimester system work? Pitt ran into troubles with it and the six State schools of Florida are seriously considering giving it up. Yet UofMichigan loves it, according to the Wall Street Journal.

The State of Maryland won its first round of court battles with the Horace Mann League on its right to making building grants to colleges with religious affiliations. But the case has been appealed, says the <u>Baltimore Sun</u>...While drugs are a growing campus problem, nobody really knows how many students are involved, said the <u>N.Y. Times</u>. Drug taking is far more common among the well-to-do students than among the strugglers. There seem to be more rumors than actual drug users.

SW FACULTY CONFERENCE JUNE 10-12

With the theme, "Ethical Compromise in the Academic Community", the fifth annual Southwest Faculty Conference will be held at Austin College in Sherman June 10-12. Among the speakers will be Homer P. Rainey, former president of UofT. The conference will begin with a dinner June 10 at 6:30 p.m. Chaplain Jim Farrar has additional info.

FACULTY BULLETIN/3

NEEDED: INFO ON NEW BOOKS

Betty Knox, head of News Bureau, has sent out an urgent SOS re new books to be published by TCU folks between July 1 and Nov. 30. She needs the title, author's name, price and planned publication date of all volumes (adult, juvenile, trade, technical, textbook, paperbacks and imports). She has a May 30 deadline so if anyone has knowledge of such new publications, call her at Ext. 210 or drop her a line via inter-office mail. Thanks.

We hasten to add that we have had No instances of the use or possession of these drugs which are causing so much discussion. The Council

EVERYONE INVITED TO ROTC COMMISSIONING

At 2 p.m. next Wednesday, June 1, the annual commissioning ceremony for grads of our Army and Air Force ROTC programs will be held in SC Ballroom. It is always a most impressive event. The officers and men of our units, and especially the young men who will receive their bars, have issued a special invitation to all TCU people to attend the event. Hope you can take time to be there.

his very best as he revie::d:::::: rather quickly ("I knew it would

BUSINESS, E.C. PROFS MEET

Tom Palmer, hard-working director of Evening College Courses, reports that Dr. Henry Key of School of Business recently arranged a Saturday meeting for the part-time instructors in E.C. and full-time day faculty concerned with accounting. Together, they discussed departmental plans, a new course in elementary accounting, test and grading, other matters of mutual interest.

It was decided to have similar meetings at the start of each semester and as needed during the school year. The E.C. folks especially appreciated the session, Tom reports, as it gave them a chance to coordinate their efforts with the regular faculty. It also served to sharpen the regular staff's understanding of the needs and problems of E.C. The session was a good example of the "follow thru" anticipated from the general meeting in this area in January.

V-C L.C. White reports that the contract for the engineering has been let. We made some objection to the overall plan some time ago but apparently nothing happened. We'll just have to wait and see. One thing for sure we'll have a fine new road network in the area.

NEW RULE AGAINST DRUGS ON CAMPUS

After a great deal of discussion, the Administrative Council has approved a new catalog statement concerning drugs. As finally worded by Dean of Students Howard Wible it reads: "The illegal preparation, possession, or use of any hallucinogenic drugs or narcotics by University personnel is forbidden. Besides their legal implication, these drugs are a health hazard and are incompatible with the philosophy and objectives of the University. Violators will be subject to immediate disciplinary action".

We hasten to add that we have had <u>NO</u> instances of the use or possession of these drugs which are causing so much discussion. The Council simply wanted to be ready in case the question should come up. As pointed out elsewhere in this Bulletin, the use of drugs doesn't seem as widespread as some folks would believe.

IMPRESSIVE FINAL PARTY

The Candlelight Dinner that closed the Faculty social season last Wednesday was an impressive event indeed. Chancellor James Moudy was at his very best as he reviewed the year rather quickly ("I knew it would be an unusual year when I got a tangle in my hair the first week. That doesn't happen often these days").

The tributes to our retiring members were beautifully written and read by friends and colleagues. The three ballet sequences that provided the entertainment were well done and enjoyed by all. In fact, it was just a grand occasion—even if the program did misspell "pantomime" (it came out "pantomine" of course). In what Dr. Moudy called a "rerun", the dedication of the 1965—66 Yearbook to A. Melton was repeated by Editor Carolyn Hand. He got all choked up again—of course. Yep, a grand final party.

POTTIES AND HES A DOCK XXXXXXXX

NEW ROADS TO TAKE MUCH WORTH HILLS LAND

From what we hear, the City is going ahead with its plans to extend Berry Street, turning it south just inside our Worth Hills property then West parallel to Westcliff Rd. S. and on down into Tanglewood. The two-lane highway will be built ENTIRELY inside the tree line, leaving Stadium Dr. and Westcliff Rd. S. as service roads only. That will take a great deal of our Worth Hills land.

V-C L.C. White reports that the contract for the engineering has been let. We made some objection to the overall plan some time ago but apparently nothing happened. We'll just have to wait and see. One thing for sure, we'll have a fine new road network in the area.

WINDEGGER WINS; ABE POOR GAMBLER

Belated congrats to Frankie Windegger for coaching the Frogs to one-fourth of the SW Conference baseball title this Spring. He worked mighty hard to achieve that tie with UofT, the Aggies and Baylor. Then, for those who have not heard, Athletic Director Abe Martin proved something less than a hot-shot gambler in the coin flip to decide which of the four teams would represent the Conference in the NCAA playoff. Abe lost in the first round and Baylor in the second--proving the church-related schools are easy marks for the likes of Texas and A&M! Texas won, of course and bested Uof Houston in the very first playoff. Anyway, congrats to Frankie and his crew. They did their part.

A VISIT TO CARSWELL AF BASE

Fifteen members of our faculty and staff were special guests of Gen. William W. Wilcox at Carswell AF Base last week. They inspected planes, crew alert facilities, got a briefing on SAC, had a fine dinner—and were thanked for the work of our Evening College in continuing education for officers and men. Among those attending: Dr. Moudy, Jerome Moore, Don Worcester, Tom Palmer, Paul Parham, Sandy Wall, Jim Lehman, Howard Wible, Malcolm McLean, Jeff Horn, Col. Parker, Col. Simpson, Lt. Cols. Bogle and Thompson, Earl Waldrop.

lark, will speak to 4 // /../ //

FINE REPORT ON PEER RELATIONS STUDY

If your youngster has a high IQ, it's probably because of your own background. If he gets along with others of his age, is free of health worries and has a good "self-concept", it's probably because there's love in the home--regardless of whether or not there are two cars in the garage.

So began a very fine news story by John Ohendalski covering the latest report of Samuel H. Cox on the big "Peer Relations" study being done by the Institute of Behavioral Research with the UofMinnesota. Students of the Castleberry School District, their parents and teachers, are helping with the research in this area. Cox, who is to receive the Ph. D. next week, compiled a 240-page study that is likely to be of great interest to parents—as well as psychologists.

THE REAL ESTATE MART

FOR SALE: Three bedroom, all-brick home with two baths at 5808
Westcrest Dr. West. Half block <u>outside</u> City taxes in Edgecliff
Village. Fully carpeted, central heat and air, available in midAugust. Call Burton Patterson at Ext. 286 or AX3-2847.

Five-room brick home at 2721 Fuller Ave., two-car port, central heat, fine kitchen leading directly on to patio. Available June 1. Call Col. Reiff (on leave from our faculty as secretary to Inter-University Council), AX2-3387.

Three bedrooms, bath and a half, double garage, fruit trees, 3900 West Spurgeon. Low equity. Available after June 1. Call Dale Hughes, Speech Dept. or home phone WA4-6016.

WANTED TO RENT: Air-conditioned bedroom with private bath, within walking distance of campus, for first six-weeks Summer term. Keith Turkett is trying to locate such accomodations for a visiting faculty member in Education who will be here in early Summer with her 18-year-old daughter. If you know of anything, call Keith at Ext. 418.

A reprint of CECIL E'() C() () r() tle, "All-Electric Recording in a Straight Alley" which appeared in the March issue of the American

FOUNDERS' SONS AT MEETING

The only living sons of our "Founding Fathers", Addison and Randolph Clark, will speak to a meeting of the Add-Ran Chapter of the Alumni Assn. on campus Saturday. They are Dr. Joseph L. Clark of Huntsville (son of Randolph) and Roy Clark of El Cajon, Calif. (son of Addison). They will speak on "The Boys From Bonham", according to Alumni Director Clyde Foltz. The session starts at 9:30 a.m. in Room 105 of the Student Center.

School of Process of %% %% %% %%

NOTES ON MOST NOTABLE FOLKS

Capt. PETE WEBBER has received notification of reassignment to Elmendorf AFB in Anchorage, Alaska. The family plans to leave about the middle of June.

SELBY EVANS had an article, "Operant Conditioning in the Domestic Darning Needle (Spina ferrica)", in the current issue of Wormrunner's Digest. It is a spoof of certain learning theories—an area that needs spoofing at times.

HARRY POPPERS spoke to our Foreign Students group on the "History of Germany" recently.

MORE YEAREND NOTES

TROY CRENSHAW reports that the new district manager for SW Bell Telephone Co. wants to rent a four-bedroom home with central heat and air-conditioning. Might consider buying. Call Bob McColum ED6-6481.

Dr. and Mrs. <u>JIM SOWELL</u> were special guests for the annual spring festival membership dinner at University Place Christian Church, Oklahoma City, recently. This is the church Jim served as pastor from 1929 to 1942 and he always gets a big kick out of a return visit. He reports three students from there will enroll at TCU next Fall.

An article by <u>JAMES NEWCOMER</u>, Vice-Chancellor for Academic Affairs, has been reprinted from the Spring issue of <u>Criticism</u>. Title: "'Castle Rackrent': Its Structure and Its Irony". 'Tis a most scholarly study of the 1800 novel by Maria Edgeworth.

DENNIS SCHICK of Journalism, who has doubled as director of Special Courses this year, has been given leave of absence for 1966-67 to pursue his doctorate at Southern Illinois U. Good luck Dennis, we know you'll make it.

A reprint of <u>CECIL BRIDGES</u>' article, "All-Electric Recording in a Straight Alley" which appeared in the March issue of the <u>American Journal of Psychology</u>, has come to hand. It describes a device for continuous recording of an animal's position in an experimental "straight alley".

A research paper by JOSEPH MORGAN and R. J. LYSIAK has just been published in the American Journal of Physics. Subject: "Studies of Laser Light Scattered by a Moving Surface". Very fine work.

JOHN STEVENSON of School of Business will serve as visiting professor during the second six weeks of Summer at the Northeastern U. Grad School of Professional Accounting in Boston, Mass. A very high honor, indeed.

After June 1, the address of <u>HERB and ESTHER MUNDHENKE</u> will be: 7023 Abrahamson Road, R.R. 3, Ludington, Michigan 49431. Know they regonna enjoy their new home in the North Country.

Would anyone like to buy a set of "The Great Books"? A Mrs. Freeman called to say they are moving out-of-town and would like to sell their 54-volume set. Call her at WA4-5572 after 5 p.m. or on Sundays.

FACULTY BULLETIN/8

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

DAVID GRAHAM, on leave from Fine Arts while doing doctoral work at Cornell, has been named the Lane Cooper Fellow there for 1966-67. This is an award in the humanities and only one is granted each time, according to MIKE WINESANKER. Quite an honor and David will be able to concentrate on his studies without any teaching duties.

Word came last weekend of the death of Mrs. Dorothy Clark Worsham (Mrs. John W.) in San Antonio. She was a TCU graduate; granddaughter of Randolph Clark. Her daughter Linda was an art major here in recent years. The family lives at 310 Thelma Drive, San Antonio.

The Campus grieved last weekend with <u>SANDY WALL</u> over the death of his mother here. She had been ill for some time but seemed somewhat improved when the end came.

Official word has now come from UofMinnesota of the awarding of the Ph. D. to FRED ERISMAN of English. We reported here in early Spring that he had completed all his work. The degree will be officially conferred on June 11.

ADDENDUM NO. 3

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students were absent from classes AFTER 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. FRIDAY, MAY 16, for purpose of taking Army ROTC physical examination at Fort Wolters:

Conzelman, William S.

Hopson, Joseph

The following students in Home Economics classes were absent from campus ALL DAY, WEDNESDAY, MAY 18, in order to make a field trip to Dallas:

Bullock, Joan
Caughron, Pamela
Cox, Harriet
Dickerson, Leslie
Farmer, Susan
Gosnell, Judy
Haraway, Linda
Stienman, Mary Margaret

Walker, Sara
Warren, Cheryl
McGurdy, Julane
Selby, Sandra
Nevelle, Gayle
Cameron, Lyn
Carringer, Mona
Evinger, Amelia

Fourment, Patricia Ann Fox, Bonnie Hawkins, Vivian Haynes, Dorothy Montgomery, Bonnie Clapp, Sandra Mullenix, Marian Baldwin, Elaine

ADDENDUM NO. 3 (continued)

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students were absent from classes ALL DAY, MAY 13, in order to visit the Graduate Research Center of the Southwest:

Alexander, Karen G. Alexander, Ted C. Altom, Charles A. Aman, James R. Awtrey, Ann Lynn Bagby, Linda R. Barnes, Larry B. Barnhart, Charles C. Berry, Rowland F. Best, William E. Campbell, Paula J. Cannon, Ralph I. Chadwick, Mary Jo Crutcher, Sharon Diane Eargle, Edwina A. Elick, Don O.

Favian, Virginia J. Fauver, Jim M. Fisk, Aubry B. Greer, John M. Harrell, Ronald B. Hogsett, William E. Janes, Jeff O. Landell, Denise Leach, Suzanne McCracken, David C. Miller, Sammie Cliff Moore, Roland E. Nast, Carol Ann Nelson, Edward R. Newsom, Richard C.

Ericson, Jeanne Marie Nicholaison, Kathy Parker, William T. Ramsey, Ellis L. Reid, Elizabeth L. Richards, John A. Roeder, Terry Ann Scott, Nancy Lynn Shewmake, Roger A. Sinclair, W. Lee Smith, Stanley Steenburg, George T. Tillery, Elizabeth Ann Tisdal, Delia F. Trad, Ken G. Trejo, Guillermo Vasquez, Roger A. Bates, Gus Williams, Linda

The following student will be absent from campus from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p. m. WEDNESDAY, MAY 25, in order to participate in a student presentation to the Advertising Club of Fort Worth:

Virginia Fritze (now Mrs. Hopkins)